Marshall Child Development Center 

May Newsletter 2021
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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors…!

Happy May! We have so many things going on this month. Board elections are this upcoming week. Please make sure to stop by Kelli’s office on Thursday the 6th and cast your vote for each of the 4 open positions. We truly appreciate all of the parents that have been willing to step up and take on one of these important roles. 
We also have an outdoor parent workday planned for Saturday, 15 May. If you are able to donate a couple hours of your time to work helping clean and repair playground toys, rejuvenate the garden beds, etc., we would be eternally grateful. 
Pre-A graduation is also this month. Congratulations to all of our pre-school graduates! We will miss all of you and wish you all the best as you continue your school journey. 
And lastly, don’t forget about the Scholastic Book Fair coming up. I know my little one has already picked out some favorites. MCDC benefits from each sale made. 
Please continue to be safe as we enter the summer months! 
-Eileen Beardsley and the rest of the MCDC Board of Directors 

From the Director….!


The merry, merry month of May! I am looking forward to having some activities this month!  Although we are not completely back to our pre-covid world, I feel that some normalcy is returning!

We will be setting up a Mother’s Day Store in our multi-purpose room on Wednesday May 5th for our Preschoolers to go shopping.  Gifts will be $2 each and there will be envelopes in your child’s classroom for payment.  Please label the envelopes with your child’s name and whom they will be buying for.

Board Elections will take place in my office on Thursday May 6th.  Please stop by at drop off and cast your vote! I will also be sending out absentee ballots that you can submit electronically with a signature if you will not be in that day.  Thank you to those that were able to volunteer for positions on our parent run Board of Directors! 


The Nothing Bundt Cake orders will be available for pick up on the 6th after 9:30am.

Thank you so much for supporting our school! We raised close to $200!!


Attention Moms!  Friday morning May 7th, please stop by the front lobby and treat yourself to a muffin!  Muffins for Moms will be available from 6:45am-8:45am.  You all deserve a treat and so much more!!


We are planning an outside workday on Saturday the 15th from 8am-12pm.  We would love all the help that we can get.  I will be sending out a list of items we would like to get completed.  Children are welcome to come with you and play on the playgrounds while we work! 


Do you remember the joy of a Book Fair when you were young??  We will be having a Scholastic Book Fair May 17th-21st in the MCDC Library.  You may either stop by with or without your child to shop, or you can send in money with your child and we will take them shopping for you! MCDC receives a portion of each sale which we can use towards purchases for the center!


Though not a traditional ceremony, we will still have a blast with our Drive Through Graduation for our Pre-K kiddos!!  Thursday May 20th at 6:00pm, we will present our Preschool A children with their official Pre-K diploma! Each and every one of them are beyond prepared for their next adventure in Kindergarten!  


Didn’t I tell you we were going to have some activities this month?  I am tired already!  But it will be a good tired.  

Thank you for sharing your precious little ones with us each day.  Have a great May!!


Kelli Wright, Director 

Upcoming Events:

May 1st=
CPR/First Aid for staff

May 5th=
Mother’s Day Store (preschool)
May 6th=
Board Meeting

May 6th=
Nothing Bundt Cake orders available for pick up

May 6th=
Board Elections

May 6th-7th=
Melissa out of the office

May 7th=
Muffins for Mom (grab & go in front lobby) 6:45am-8:45am

May 15th=
Outside Workday 8am-12pm
May 17th-21st
Scholastic Book Fair

May 19th
Melissa out of the office

May 20th
Board Meeting

May 20th
Graduation Drive-Thru 6pm
May 22nd= 
Choose To Include Training for Staff

May 31st=
Center Closed for Memorial Day
Coming Up in June:
Board Meetings 3rd & 17th 
Father’s Day Store 9th
Choose to Include Training for Staff 12th
Cecilia out of the office 14th-15th 

Kelli and Cecilia out of the office 16th-18th 

Donuts for Dad 21st 
CPR/First Aid for staff 26th 
Hello from (Infant A)
 
April showers brought us some new may flowers, as we said goodbye to some beautiful blooms.  We are entering the summer months, so please be sure to dress your child accordingly.  It might be cool in the building, so leaving some loose pants to put on might keep their legs a little warmer.

This month we will be introducing animals of different types, don’t worry though there will be no live animals. 😊

· Bears

· Monkey

· Farm animals (where they sleep)

· Farm animals (sounds)
If you would like to help build on these lessons, look under parent involvement each week on the lesson plan.  


Since we have 6-7-month-old currently, here is some helpful feeding information.

· 6-8 oz. breastmilk or formula

· 0-4 tbsp. infant cereal, meat, fish, poultry, whole egg, cooked dry beans, or peas; or 0-2 oz. cheese; or 0-2 oz. (volume) cottage cheese; or a 0-4 oz. yogurt; or any combination*

· 0-2 tbsp. vegetable, fruit, or both*

· When infant is developmentally ready

Hope everyone’s year has been great so far! Looking forward to watching our flowers bloom.
The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Hello from the beautiful babies of Infant B! 

We are so happy and excited for May! We are looking forward to some beautiful and warmer weather. We will be exploring more outside as well! Make sure your child has some weather appropriate clothing. 

Dates to remember for May:

· May 7th - Muffins for moms 

· May 31st - Closed for Memorial Day 

We are looking forward to a wonderful month! 

Farmtastic (Creeper A)

Our awesome study for the month of May, will be about bugs and insects.  Each week we will learn about a different species.  We will learn all about their life cycle, feeding habits and contributions each one makes to our environment.  We will also be raising butterflies from caterpillars, and then releasing them.  May the fourth be with you!!  Wear your Star Wars attire.  Please make sure you are checking our weekly lesson plans for more details.
Upcoming events:

· 5/4
Star Wars Day/National Teacher’s Day

· 5/5
Cinco De Mayo

· 5/7
Muffins for Mom

· 5/9
Mother’s Day

· 5/15
National Armed Forces Day

· 5/31
Memorial Day (Center Closed)

We would like to welcome 2 new friends to the farm and wish a special teacher happy birthday this month.

What we will be investigating:

· Ladybugs/Beetles

· Ants

· Bees/Wasps

· Butterflies

· Spiders

Other News:


Warmer weather is upon us, please make sure extra clothes are weather appropriate.  We worry about our babies when they are not here at their usual times, please let us know if your child’s schedule will be altered.

The Little Owls (Creeper B)
Dear Parents,

Can you believe it’s already May? We sure can’t!  April was SO much fun for us in Creeper B! We welcomed 3 more sweet boys to our classroom! Yay! It’s a boy party in here.  We are so excited for our new friends that have joined us and getting to watch them grow and learn!

We also had a great week celebrating Week of The Young Child with such fun music, art projects and science experiments! The children especially loved music day and spent the entire day dancing along. So funny! 

May is going to be another special month! We will be learning all about ducks this month.  If your kiddo has a favorite toy duck feel free to let them bring it to class for the day.  A fun activity you can do with your kiddo at home is taking them to the park to let them see some ducks up close! Take some picture and bring them in if you do – we will show them to their friends! (
May is going to be a HOOT!

Important Dates:

· 5/7
Muffins for Mom
· 5/31
MCDC Closed for Memorial Day

This month we will be studying/investigating ducks!

Reminders:

· Please make sure your child has 2-3 season appropriate outfits (including shoes)

· Please make sure your child has sunscreen and a light jacket

· Label all bottles/personal items with first and last name

The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
Happy May everyone! We are so grateful for the warm weather; the kids absolutely love being outside all day. We are looking forward to our new unit this month. We are going to be discussing pets! We will be focusing on dogs, cats, birds, hamsters, and goldfish. 

If you have a pet at home, we would love to have a picture of them for our circle time! The kids love pointing to pictures of their family so I know they will enjoy seeing their pets in the classroom! 

*Be sure and check out our monthly article on toddler potty training: signs and readiness. 

* weather is changing to make sure that your child has two changes of appropriate clothing and enough sunscreen

*We always appreciate extra toys or books. Either as donations or just a loan! 

*Any questions or concerns, please feel free to call the room or schedule a conference!

Dates to remember:

· Mother’s Day- May 9th
· Little Boys birthday -May 25th
· Memorial Day - May 31st
Clever Foxes (Toddler B)
It’s the season of growing and blooming in Toddler B!  We are thrilled about all the new things we will be discussing thing month!   During the month of May, we will focus on flowers!  We will be identifying different kind of flowers and comparing them with one another.  We will take time out to stop and smell the roses.

Just a Few Notes
· On May 7th we will discuss moms and how much we love them.  Bring in a book about moms we can share it with the class. 

· Please apply sunscreen to your child EVERY morning before arriving at school.

Facts About Mother’s Day
· The earliest Mother's Day celebrations can be traced back to the spring celebrations of ancient Greece in honor of Rhea, the Mother of the Gods.

· In most of the world’s languages, the word for “mother” begins with the letter M.

· Approximately $14 billion dollars is spent on Mother’s Day.

Reminders
· Make sure your child has extra weather appropriate clothes in their cubby

·  We ask you to bring in a gallon of water every couple of weeks.  We will continue to play outside weather permitting and we need to make sure the children stay hydrate!

· If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to give us a call or visit us during the day. 

Important Dates




· May 7th- Muffins with Mom



· May 15th- Outside Workday

· May 21st- Happy Birthday to a sweet little girl!

· May 24th- Happy Birthday to a sweet little boy!


Adventure Awaits (Explorer A)
Studies:

· Flowers and Insects

Reminders:

Since the weather is getting warmer please make sure to do the following items.
· Fill your child’s water cup up every morning

· Make sure your child has appropriate clothes for the weather

· Fax a doctor’s note or complete the medical authorization form for toothpaste, diaper cream, and sunscreen.  We can’t use these items on your child without either of these

If you have concerns or just want to know how your child is doing in class, you can schedule a conference with your child’s primary teacher.

Notes:

· We had lots of fun during WOYC.  Thanks to everyone who donated items or made things for our room.

· Our favorite book we read was What’s Next Door and How I Became A Pirate.

· Our favorite activity was the science activities we did for the WOYC; elephant toothpaste and Alka seltzer rockets.

Underwater Explorers (Explorer B)

Dear Parents,

This month we will be investigating Spring flowers.  We are asking for donations of artificial flowers of all kind.  We are looking for at least a dozen.  When you are outside with your child, please try to find flowers that bloom in the spring.

Reminders:

· Sign your child in and out each day

· Take your child’s water cup home to clean and refill daily

· Check your child’s cubby daily

Important Dates:
· May 7th-Muffins for Mom

· May 9th-Happy Mother’s Day

· May 17th-21st-Scholastic Book Fair

· May 31st-Closed for Memorial Day

Please feel free to come talk to us if you have any questions or concerns.  Hope everyone has a Marvelous May! 😊 May your life be like a wildflower, growing freely in the beauty, and joy of each day!
The Marvelous Monsters (Pre-C)

April showers bring May flowers.  The month of May is filled with the sounds of birds, the smell of fresh flowers and summer breeze.  The themes for the month of May are bugs and insects, birds, and pond life.  We will have the opportunity to see some bugs and insects up close and learn about with.
Warm weather is approaching!  Therefore, we need to be prepared!  Bring in weather appropriate change of clothes to replace the winter clothes in your child’s cubby.  Please apply sunscreen in the morning before coming to school and we will reapply it before going outside in the afternoon, and please label child’s name on all their items.

Thank you!  We would like to thank the families that donated outside toys for the playground.  The children are really enjoying the bubbles.  We also would like to give a BIG thank you to all the parents for help making The Week of the Young Child a big success.  We really appreciate all your support! 😊
FYI

A day out with Thomas is coming to the Tennessee Valley Railroad Museum May 1,2,8,15, & 16, if you are looking for some fun things to do with your little one.  

Happy Mother’s Day!!

The Superhero’s (Pre-B)

Marvelous May is here!  This month our study until will focus on “Pond Life”.  We will learn about frogs, snakes, ducks, and aquatic life at the pond.  We will be busy this month learning and playing.  We look forward to another great month in Pre-B!
Important Dates:

· 5/5
Mother’s Day Store

· 5/7
Muffins for Mom
· 5/9
Mother’s Day

· 5/17-5/21
Scholastic Book Fair

· 5/31
MCDC closed for Memorial Day

Parent Note:


With the warmer weather, we will be spending more time outside.  Please ensure your child has a full water bottle every morning and sunscreen applied, we will re-apply in the afternoon.  If you have not traded their extra clothing from winter to summer, please do so.  Also, please take home a lesson plans every week, we do not want anyone to miss out on an activity.  As we near summer, we will ask all parents to participate in an exit conference before moving up time.  We will put up a list, so you have plenty of time to schedule a conference with us.  Your support and communication are very important to us.  Let us know if you have any question or concerns.

Quote of the Month:

“Create your own Sunshine.”-unknown

The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,

This year has gone by so fast! It was quite an eventful year, but we made it through. It’s hard to believe that we are only a few short weeks away from graduation.   

Our summer program will begin in June. That means being outside more and less inside time. We will still have theme related activities and lots of fun outside activities.

We will be having water play starting the first week in June. We need some fun water play toys. If you can donate some or at least one fun outdoor activity, we would really appreciate it.

Since the weather is getting hot, we will start applying sunscreen. A medication form must be filled out on a weekly basis before we can apply sunscreen. You may bring a doctor’s note for sunscreen, toothpaste, Chap Stick, lotion, etc. if you prefer not to sign these forms on a weekly basis.

Please check your child’s cubby for weather appropriate change of clothing. All the children should have 2 extra changes of clothing in their cubby.

This year we will have a Drive Through Graduation on Thursday, May 20th at 6:00 P.M. It will be a fun and exciting time for the children and parents. This will be our second drive through graduation, and it turned out great last year.

This month our study is Birds and the letters we will be reviewing are Ii & Jj, Kk & Ll, Mm & Nn, and Oo & Pp.

Thank you for helping us make the Week of the Young Child a success and for supporting the Trike-A-Thon. We ended the week with our Ice Cream Social and fun and games on the playground that evening. It was all about the children and they had a blast!
May Events:

5th     Mother’s Day Store (preschool only) (and only those that choose to participate)

7th     Muffins for Moms (this will take place in the front lobby as a grab and go); no classroom

         mom activities                      

15th   Outside Workday 

17th-21st Scholastic Book Fair

17th-21st Parent/ Teachers Conferences

20th   Graduation Drive Through 6:00pm

28th   Last Day for Weekly Progress Report

31st   MCDC Closed in observance of Memorial Day

Thank you for all that you do for us!
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